











Allegheny Society of American Foresters
Treasurer’'s Report, July 22, 2009

Beginning Balances (on Jan. 1, 2009)
1. Checking Account
2. Endowment Savings

Checking Account Information:
1. Income

a. 2009 Allegheny Dues
b. 2009 Div/Chapter Dues (pass-thru)
c. Donation from Rothrock winter mtng
d. Donation for Allegheny News
e. Science Fund proceeds (winter ming)
f. Foresters Fund proceeds (winter ming)

g- Pass Thru Funds for Forest Legacy Meeting

h. Transfer from Endowment Fund
Total Income:

2. Expenses
a. 2009 Div/Chapter Dues (pass-thru)
b. Allegheny News (1 issue)
c. Executive Director Stipend/Expenses
d. Endowment Fund Grant to NJ SAF
e. Awards
f. Website
g- Student Travel Support

h. Science Fund Donation (from winter ming)
i. Foresters Fund Donation (from winter mtng)

j. Pass Thru for Forest Legacy Meeting
Total Expenses:

Income Less Expenses:
3. Account Ending Balance:

Endowment Savings Account Information:
1. Income
a. Contributions
b. Return of Funds from Ethics Workshop
¢. Savings Account Interest
Total Income:

2. Expenses
a. Grant to NJ SAF for DVD

3. Account Ending Balance:

Account Summary:
Current Balances
1. Checking Account
2. Endowment Savings

Respectfully prepared,
Rachel R. Billingham, Secretary/ Treasurer

$17,679.79
$48,219.72

$ 8,151.25
$ 3,007.50
$ 1,300.00
$ 50.00
$ 1,460.00
$ 76.00
$ 285.000

$ 2,000.00
$16,329.75

1The ANSAF assisted the
US Forest Service with its
NA Forest Legacy
Coordinators Meeting by
acting as a pass thru entity
to which attendees could
send their registration
checks.

$ 3,007.50
$ 2,781.83
$ 3,860.00
$ 2,000.00
$ 97.04
$ 7730
$ 100.00
$ 1,460.00
$ 76.00
$ 285.00
$13,744.67

$ 2,585.08

$20,264.87

$ 5000
$ 88.00

$ 4787
$ 18587

$ 2000.00

$46,405.592 2Note that $3,169.70 of

these funds are liquid.

$22,410.45
$46,405.592
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Allegheny SAF Executive Committee Meeting
Minutes of July 22, 2009
Attendees:

Allegheny Officers: K. Gottschalk, Chair; M. Fajvan, Chair-Elect; K. Steiner, Imm. Past Chair; R. Billigham, Sec/
Treas; N. Karger, B. Elison, C. Newlon, Exec. Cmte Members; ]. Winieski, Ex. Dir.; Division/Chapter Officers and
Committee Representatives: H. Wurzbacher, PA Div. Chair/ Awards Cmte Chair; R. Merrill, Rothrock Ch. Chair; R.
Piper, W. Gateway Ch. Chair; J. Snyder, N. Hardwood Ch. Chair; A. Day, L. Casey, and T. Hoffman, members

Minutes from the Previous Executive Committee Meeting
The minutes from the February 2009 Executive Committee meeting were approved.

Treasurer’s Report (R. Billingham):

A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was made by K. Steiner and seconded by H. Wurzbacher. The treasurer’s
report was approved. Note that we are down $2,779.25 in revenue this year from where we were at last year. R.
Billingham also reviewed the information that was put into the ANSAF’s 990-EZ tax form that was sent to the IRS
for the 2008 tax year. This information was aggregated for ANSAF and all of its related divisions and chapters. If
members are interested in receiving a copy of this information, contact R. Billingham at rbillingha@state.pa.us.

R. Billingham is has almost finished the creation of a Treasurer’s manual.

HSD Report (K. Gottschalk):

Nominations forS ththekk HSD division/chapter awards are due July 31. If any chapters/divisions want to send in
nominations, send them in to K. Gottschalk soon. Note that activities need to have occurred in late 2008 or 2009 to
be eligible for an award. If anyone has business items for HSD to consider, send them in to K. Gottschalk by mid-
August. Congratulations to J. Winieski for 50 years of membership. The ANSAF 2009 Fellows are George Pierson
and Robb Piper. The new ANSAF CFE Coordinator is Dave McGill (WVU Extension Forester). National has
redesigned the website so that it is easier to navigate. State societies and chapters can have a page on the national
website (right now, there is a link to our site). We may ask J. Purdue, our webmaster, to check into this option to
decide whether we should use that resource or not.

Executive Director’s Report (J. Winieski):

There has been little change in the number of people receiving electronic newsletters. Plus or minus 200 are still sent
hard copy for each electronic issue. J. Winieski and A. Day have been working on preparing the archives for their
transport to the Penn State Archives. All except one box of records are now currently in order. The PSU Archivist
will make the decision on what is archival and what is not. Note that records less than five years old are considered
current (with the exception of financial records, which remain current for seven years). When Al Allison passed
away, his widow called J. Winieski and asked if ANSAF would like his records. Someone from WV should contact
her and see what she did with all the records he kept. We need to set up a procedure for archiving of our records.
This procedure should require that records of six years or greater be sent to the Penn State Archivist for inclusion in
our official record. R. Billingham will add this to the Treasurer’s manual.

Nominations (K. Steiner):

So far, one candidate has accepted a nomination for chair-elect: R. Billingham. One candidate has accepted a
nomination for Secretary/Treasurer: S. Resh. Four Executive Committee slots are needed. Regarding the Secretary/
Treasurer position: we are working on a ballot measure to change the bylaws to allow the separation of the
Secretary/ Treasurer position into separate Secretary and Treasurer positions. We could have referendum this fall
or spring and then follow that with a special election for the Secretary position next year. K. Gottschalk will
complete the necessary preparations, which will include the new wording and a justification for the change. Note
that nominations must be in to the National Office by Sept. 1, 2009.

Tellers (K. Gottschalk):

K. Gottschalk is still looking for someone to fill this position. We will need a committee in place before the
upcoming election. We need to check with national on how to handle the paper ballots that need to be sent to
members with no email access.

Awards (H. Wurzbacher):

Francis Zumbrum was selected for the District 7 Presidential Field Forester Award. This will be H. Wurzbacher’s
last year as chair of this committee. He will help search for a replacement. Keep in mind that we always need
nominations for awards.
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Membership (M. Fajvan):

We lost around 300 members during the purge. This is likely due to the economic situation in the country. Some of
the individual chapters are taking hard hits in membership loss. National is running a campaign to invite non-
members to convention and give them a free membership for a year.

Forest Science Coordinator (M. Fajvan):
M. Fajvan will write one last article for the Allegheny News and then she will look for someone to appoint to this
position. Eric Zenner, Silviculture Professor at Penn State, may be interested. M. Fajvan will contact him to find out.

Program (N. Karger):

WV is in line to host next year’s winter meeting. We do not have information on a location yet. Assignments for
hosting meetings have been made through the winter of 2012. K. Steiner received some feedback via email
indicating that this person felt that this summer’s and last summer’s meetings contained topics of no interest to
him/her. The Executive Committee noted that attendance for both of these meetings was good and both received
positive feedback. We should always do our best to make our program as interesting as possible to our
membership; however, we realize that we cannot please everyone. We should continue to strive to show all sides of
current/contemporary issues. We may, in the future, put out a notice that next host is looking for ideas. We could
also discuss adding a “potpourri” session at each meeting. Note that the Forest Science Coordinator is available to
assist divisions/ chapters in locating speakers.

By-laws (K. Gottschalk): K. Gottschalk will send the revised by-laws to the National Office for assurance that they
meet the minimum standards. The revised by-laws will then go to the membership for a vote.

Fellows Process (K. Gottschalk):
There are some concerns surrounding the Fellows process, especially regarding what seems to be lack of
communication to people whose nomination to Fellow were not successful. These problems are being addressed.

Council Report (K. Gottschalk):

Council considering putting together a task force on biomass energy and its effects on forests. There are also several
position statements up for renewal. NY and NE SAF have requested that Council instate a task force on high-
grading and there has been discussion on whether this is needed or not - the FSTB says that there are several
position statements that adequately cover this issue.

Upcoming Convention (K. Gottschalk):

This year, there is a competition among the SAF State Societies to see which one can solicit the most donations to the
Foresters Fund silent auction at this year’s national convention in Orlando. Donations can be sent to: Heather
Wierzbicki (MeadWestvaco, Hwy 165 South, Cottonton, AL 36851) by September 23, 2009. The winning Society will
bring home the “Old Pinch Award,” a wooded sculpture of a forester, which will remain with them for one year. Be
sure to fill out the accompanying available from K. Gottschalk.

DIVISION/CHAPTER REPORTS:

PA Division (H. Wurzbacher): PA is discussing the possibility of combining chapters, perhaps by region. If
chapters were larger, maybe they would have more activities. Interest in many areas is declining. It was noted that
combination of chapters may not be as effective as getting new leadership in or using different meeting formats.
Combining meetings may also create some problems relating to travel time. K. Steiner mentioned that B. Harding
may be able to take the addresses of the PA members and plot them on a map. This would help the process of where
new lines could be drawn to better serve the membership. PA is currently looking for candidate for chair elect.

Rothrock (R. Merril): They will organize their winter meeting soon.

Northern Hardwood (J. Snyder and N. Karger): They are hosting the current meeting. Thanks for attending. Note
that sponsoring an ANSAF meeting gets people invigorated. Close to 100 are signed up for the meeting.

Keystone (R.Billingham for M. Kusko): Keystone held a spring meeting at the Penn State Mont Alto campus. This
meeting featured Aura Stauffer, wildlife biologist with the PA Bureau of Forestry, speaking about owls. The fall
meeting will focus on PNDL

Valley Forge (R. Billingham for J. Stuffle): Their last chapter meeting was on July 15t. It included was a tour of

a Chester County property with Pam Shellenberger from the US Fish and Wildlife Service. Discussion was on how

PNDI at the federal level works and how it affects forest management practices in a management plan.
fcontinued on page 12}
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[continued from page 11}

WYV Division (M. Fajvan for R. Beanblossom): The WV meeting is coming up in August. It will feature talks on
uneven-aged silviculture.

National Communications Project (R. Billingham): The SAF National Communications Committee is coordinating @
with the National Office’s Trees are the Answer campaign. They are currently working on a plan and accompanying
resources that can be used by state societies/divisions/chapters to help communicate the forestry message to people

in urban and community settings. Keep your eyes open for more information in the future.

Items from the Floor:

L. Casey: L. Casey has been assisting a local township with its harvesting ordinance. There are a lot of harvesting
ordinances proliferating in his area. Some of them indicate that trees can be harvested with the use of either a
certified forester or certified arborist. Additionally, improper and ambiguous terminology is often used in these
ordinances. L. Casey requested support from ANSAF in the form of a letter to the township. A motion was made
by K. Steiner that the ANSAF chair will send a letter to Upper Salford Township in Pennsylvania pointing out the
differences b/t a certified forester and a certified arborist. The motion was seconded by C. Newlon and was passed
by the committee.

Meeting adjorned.

Allegheny Society of American Foresters
General Business Meeting Minutes of July 24, 2009

Brief reports were given of all information presented at the July 22 Executive Committee meeting.

The 2010 Winter meeting will be February 17-19, 2010 at the Lakeview Resort in Morgantown. It may have an

international forestry theme
i

Note that the revised by-laws will be published in the fall newsletter along with a ballot to vote for the changes. L

Council report (K. Jolly): Please see his article in the Allegheny News for his in-depth report. Council met twice
this year. The real estate sale of Wild Acres fell through, but National is continuing to look for new opportunities
and are continuing to market the property. The local community was concerned about the property and they were
able to get historic zoning on it, so it is now more difficult to develop. This has its benefits and challenges. The
national SAF website is now more user-friendly. You can now get membership lists on-line. The national office
hired a new policy director: Erika Rhoad. This will be a busy year for task forces, as Council intends to set up
several. Among them are Forest Industry Competitiveness in the Global Environment and Woody Biomass Issues.
The Education Committee was approached to investigate the accreditation of tech schools. Council has set up five
strategic priorities. The next Council meeting will be in Orlando at the convention. Note that Charles Mann, author
of 1491, is the Convention’s keynote speaker.

OTHER ITEMS:

K. Jolly: R. Williams of NJ Division sent an email regarding new regulations in the NJ Pinelands. The hearing was

on the 22nd but they are accepting written comments through August 14. ANSAF could send in written comments.
The motion to do so was made by L. Casey and seconded by P Erikson. The letter will be written by M. Vodak and
D. Tavella. These gentlemen will draft a letter and then send it to K. Gottschalk for signature. The motion carried.

M. Keefer: The 2008 Farm Bill requires each state to complete an assessment and strategy in order to qualify for

federal funding. Pennsylvania would like feedback from SAF members. This will be a two-part process: 1. an

assessment of what is happening in the forest and what the major issues are and 2. a strategy that includes how we

plan to tackle the issues mentioned in the assessment. The state has not yet worked out all the details of how the

feedback will occur. There will definitely be information on the website and documents for review. Stay tuned for

more information. &

Meeting adjorned.
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Referendum on Allegheny SAF Bylaws

At the February 2009 Allegheny SAF Executive Committee meeting, the committee voted to
amend the Allegheny SAF bylaws. Updating of the bylaws is required by the SAF Council to
correspond to changes in the national bylaws. National SAF sent out minimum standard bylaws
for state and multi-state societies. The Allegheny SAF bylaws were in compliance with the
minimum standard bylaws except for two major areas. A summary of the bylaws changes is
given below. The proposed bylaws can be viewed on the Allegheny SAF website at
www.alleghenysaf.org in two formats - a “clean” version and a marked-up version that shows the
additions and deletions (except for minor corrections). Please consult one or both of those
documents for complete information.

Summary of bylaws changes:
¢ Chairman was changed to Chair, and Vice Chairman to Chair-Elect throughout the bylaws
e A number of typographical, grammatical, formatting, and spelling errors were corrected

e Provisions for electronic balloting were added along with new due dates for election slates and
voting periods

e Objectives of the society were updated
e A number of wording changes were made to comply with the new minimum standard bylaws

e The office of Secretary/Treasurer was separated into two positions to comply with the
national standard, however the same person can hold both positions at the discretion of the
Allegheny SAF Executive Committee

e Some committees were designated as special committees as opposed to standing committees,
and committee descriptions were simplified

e Section ] - Appointments was deleted

* A required new article on Unit Position Statements was inserted as new Article 11; existing

articles 11-14 were renumbered to 12-15; information on unit positions was removed from the
Meetings Article as a result of this new article

e The timeframe for the Allegheny SAF meeting was changed from February to the first quarter
of the year

To vote on these proposed bylaws changes, please fill out the ballot below and mail to the Tellers
Committee Chair by November 15, 2009.

2009 Allegheny SAF Bylaws Ballot

O Yes, I approve the changes to the Allegheny SAF bylaws
O No, I do not approve the changes to the Allegheny SAF bylaws

Return ballot to: Gary W. Miller
USDA Forest Service
180 Canfield Street
Morgantown, WV 26505-3180
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Coming Events

October
16,27 Timber Taxation Workshop by
Penn State School of Forest

Resources; see page 18 for details

XIII World Forestry Congress,
“Forests in Development - a Vital
Balance” held in Buenos Aires,
Argentina. Visit www.wfc2009.org

Forest Finance Workshop by Penn
State School of Forest Resources;
see page 18 for location & details

22 Keystone SAF Chapter meeting,
King's Gap Environmental Center,
“PA’s PNDI Program,” and
election of officers. Craig Houghton
cth2@psu.edu or 717-749-6239

22 25th Anniversary presentation of
Roach/Bauer Forestry Forum,
Kane, PA Country Club. Blaine
Puller, Jeff Kochel and Ken Kane
review 25 years of forestry forums!

18-23

19,21

30-31 Maryland Forests Association
Annual Conference in Rocky Gap,
“Staying Green in a Red Economy.”
Karen Miller at 301-895-5369

November

5 Timber Taxation Workshop by
PSU, Mill Hall, PA. See page 18

6 Forest Finance Workshop by PSU,
Mill Hall, PA. See page 18 for info

December

15 Deadline for the Winter 2009-2010
issue of The Allegheny News. Send
articles in Microsoft Word format
to ansaf@verizon.net

February 2010

16-18 Allegheny SAF Winter Meeting at

Stonewall Jackson Resort State Park
“International Forestry.” Details to
follow in the next Allegheny News

Future Allegheny SAF Meetings
Winter 2010: West Virginia Division

Summer 2010: PA Pinchot Chapter

Future SAF National Conventions
2010: Albuquerque, NM — October 25-28

20

Allegheny SAF
Committee Chairs

Auditing
Dennis M. Galway, CF
PO Box 789
Bernardsville, NJ 07480
(h/0) 908-696-9133
(f) 908-696-9134
dgalwaydsl@verizon.net

Awards
Howard G. Wurzbacher
17374 N. Main Street Ext.
Titusville, PA 16354
(o) 814-484-9954
(h) 814-589-7538
hwurzbache@state.pa.us

Communications
Ronald R. Farr, CF
6 Ricker Road
Newfoundland, NJ 07435
(o) 973-831-3358
(h) 973-208-8165
rfarr@njdwsc.com

Continuing Forestry
Education Coordinator
David W. McGill, CF
Appalachian Hardwood Ctr
Percival Hall 322
PO Box 6125
Morgantown, WV 26506-6125
(0) 304-293-2941
(h) 304-296-5530
(f) 304-293-7553
dmcgili@wvu.edu

Education
Mark R. Webb
11021 Route 6
Union City, PA 16438
(o/h) 814-663-5393
(f) 814-663-4008
mrkrwebb@earthlink.net

Education Endowment Fund
Ronald J. Sheay
12 Glenwood Lane
Stockton, NJ 08559
(h) 609-397-7886

Forest History
Ronald J. Sheay
12 Glenwood Lane
Stockton, NJ 08559
(h) 609-397-7886

Forest Science Coordinator
Mary Ann Fajvan
USFS NE Station

180 Canfield Street
Morgantown, WV 26505
(o) 304-285-1575
(h) 304-892-4515
mfajvan@fs.fed.us

Membership
Mary Ann Fajvan
180 Canfield Street
Morgantown, WV 26505
(o) 304-285-1575
(h) 304-892-4515
mfajvan@fs.fed.us

Nominations

Kenneth W. Jolly

6 Landings Court
Annapolis, MD 21403

(o) 410-260-8502

(h) 410-263-1989

(f) 410-260-8596
kjolly@dnr.state.md.us

Policy & Legislative (PLAN)
Timothy A. Kaden
724 Green Winged Trail
Camden, DE 19934
(h) 302-697-7066
Greatnowandthen®yahoo.com

Program
Ned R. Karger
409 W. Hemlock Avenue
Kane, PA 16735
(o) 814-837-6941 ext. 21
(h) 814-837-6819
(f) 814-837-7506
nkarger@collinsco.com

Student Quiz Bowl
Michael Powell
107 Sandstone Lane
Spring Mills, PA 16875
(h) 814-422-8679
(o) 814-863-1113
(f) 814-865-3725
mjpl75@psu.edu

Tellers
Gary W. Miller
USDA Forest Service
180 Canfield Street
Morgantown WV 26505
304-285-1521

(f) 304-285-1505

gwmiller@fs.fed.us
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Allegheny Society of American Foresters

Officers
Chairman Chairman-Elect Secretary/Treasurer Past Chairman
Kurt Gottschalk Mary Ann Fajvan Rachel R. Billingham Kim C. Steirer
180 Canfield Street 180 Canfield Street 95 Black Walnut Drive 104 Ferguson Building
Morgantown, WV 26505 Morgantown, WV 26505 Etters, PA 17319 Penn State University
(0) 304-285-1598 (0) 304-285-1575 (o) 717-783-0385 University Park, PA 16802
(h) 724-627-4161 (h) 304-892-4515 (h) 717-932-4802 (o) 814-865-9351
(f) 724-627-8540 mfajvan@fs.fed.us (f) 717-783-5109 kes@psu.edu
kgottschalk@fs.fed.us rbillingha@state.pa.us
Executive Committee
Bradley W. Elison Ned R. Karger, CF Charles J. Newlon, CF Steven F. Resh
102 Lyndon Drive 409 W. Hemlock Avenue 44 Canary Way 12401 Willowbrook Road
Clarks Summit, PA 18411 Kane, PA 16735 Hamilton, NJ 08690 Cumberland, MD 21502
(0) 570-963-45d61 (o) 814-837-0121 (h) 609-838-7083 (o) 301-784-5307
(h) 570-945-3652 (h) 814-837-6819 cbnewlon@aptonline.net (h) 301-722-2834
belison@state.pa.us (f) 814-837-7506 sresh@allegany.edu
nkarger@collinsco.com

Executive Director Council Representative

Jack Winieski Kenneth W. Jolly
PO Box 699 6 Landings Court
Dillsburg, PA 17019-0699 Annapolis, MD 21403
(o/f) 717-432-3646 (o) 410-260-8502
ansaf@verizon.net (h) 410-263-1989
(f) 410-260-8595
kjolly@dnr.state.md.us
Division Chairs
Maryland/Delaware New Jersey Pennsylvania West Virginia
Jonathan Kays Douglas Tavella Howard Wurzbacher Robert Beanblossom
Wstrn MD Resrch Ed Center PO Box 313 17374 N. Main St. Extension WYV Parks & Recreation
18330 Keedysville Road Newton, NJ 07860 Titusville, PA 16354 Bldg 3, Rm 710 Capital Cmplx
Keedysville, MD 21756 (0) 973-579-2748 (o) 814-432-3187 Charleston, WV 25305
(0) 301-432-2767, x323 (h) 717-688-9648 (h) 814-589-7538 (o) 304-558-2764
(h) 301-582-1315 tavellad@verizon.net hwurzbache@state.pa.us (c) 304-389-5041
jkays@umd.edu (f) 304-558-0077
Chapter Chairs
Keystone Northern Hardwood Pinchot Plateau
Michael J. Kusko, Jr. CF James R. Snyder, Jr. Nicholas Lylo Annetta D. Ayers
410 Starr Avenue 229 Emmett Avenue 281 Lehigh Street RR2 Box 261 A2
Chambersburg, PA 17201 Ridgway, PA 15853 Wilkes-Barre, PA 18702 Pittsfield, PA 16340-9415
(0) 717-352-2211 (o) 814-837-0162 (o) 570-963-4563 (o) 814-730-1524
(h) 717-263-8030 (h) 814-772-6228 (f) 570-963-3048 (h) 814-563-439%6
(f) 717-352-3007 (f) 814-837-7506 nlylo@state.pa.us aayres@state.pa.us
mkusko@state.pa.us jsnyder@collinsco.com
Rothrock Valley Forge Western Gateway
Robert Merrill, Jr. Jeffrey Stuffle Robb W. Piper
3372 State Park Road 186 Trappe Road 401 Candlelight Dr., Suite 221
Penfield, PA 15849

Collegeville, PA 19426
(o) 814-765-0821 (o) 610-582-9660

(h) 814-371-7416 (h) 610-489-7461
bndmerrill@verizon.net jstuffle@state.pa.us

Ebensburg, PA 15931
(o) 814-472-2120
(f) 814-472-0686
piper@co.cambria.pa.us



